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1. Attendance and apologies

Apologies were noted from: Prof Klaus-Martin Schulte,_ Ms Bronwen Overton-Clarke
and Mr Ric Taylor.

2 Confirmation of minutes from the previous meeting

Members endorsed the minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 21 June 2016.
3. Medical Culture Action Plan Progress

3.1 Senior Doctor Leadership Program (Recommendation 5)

Ms Flavia D’Ambrosio presented an update on the Senior Doctor Leadership Program. On

14 June 2016, 62 participants received an invitation from the Director-General to participate. The
response rate for attendance was discussed, with some doctors not attending the compulsory
program due to clinics, travel and leave. Members agreed that attending the program should take
preceédence over a clinic and that alternate staffing arrangements should be made for a clinic that
clashes with the program.

Action: Ms Flavia D’Ambrosio to provide a list of non-attending doctors to Mr lan
Thompson and Dr David Blythe who will discuss with those doctors.

3.2  Statement of Desired Culture: Our Culture in ACT Health (Recommendation 2)

Ms Nancy King presented an overview of the progress in developing the Statement of Desired
Culture, reporting that she has held several focus groups with a total of 50 doctors, with a total of
24 meetings arranged through to the end of August. A concerted effort is being made to engage
with Junior Medical Doctors (JMOs) with 8 meetings planned in early-mid August specifically for
JMOs. Overall, the focus sessions have been positive with participants showing an interest in the
work of the CCC. Key behavioural themes emerging in focus groups are respect, improved
collaboration between teams and communications.

Members discussed the purpose of the Statement of Desired Culture and whether it is aimed at
medical staff only or across ACT Health. They also discussed a title for the Statement with one
member suggesting “We Respect our People.”

Related discussion included: how to communicate the work of the CCC, managers’ understanding of
the processes to deal with inappropriate behaviours and JMOs perceptions about doctor behaviour.
Members discussed ways to overcome staff perceptions that no action is taken following the
reporting of inappropriate behaviour, including consideration of a de-identified corporate
governance report.

Members noted that:

¢ development of the Statement of Desired Culture will take longer due to the need to consult
with non-medical staff now that they are included in the scope of the Statement,
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